EP706
ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 12th December 2016 at 7-00pm
PRESENT:
Councillor D. Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North(Vice-Chairman)
                             Councillor M Billingsley                  Councillor R Bradburn

                             Councillor D Clifft                            Councillor P Lever      
                             Councillor K Pace                             Councillor C Steel                            
                             Councillor B Tarbuck                       Councillor A Gibbons 
                             Councillor J Smallman                     Councillor B Whitehouse
                             Councillor D James
Members observed 1 minute silence for John Farrington who had recently passed away, Members spoke of John who was a fishing bailiff for many years and a greatly respected resident of the Parish.  A donation of £25 was proposed by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck , seconded by Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) towards a collection for a commemorative bench to be sited at The Pools.

Councillor Bryn Whitehouse has donated a Christmas flag which is now flying and a New Year flag which will be erected after the Christmas period.

Councillor Bryn Whitehouse thanked the Chairman , Council & Staff for organising and running the Christmas Market which was hugely supported, with everyone enjoying the experience, approximately 1200 people attended.

Councillor June Smallman congratulated the Upper Sneyd Residents Association Committee for their recent successful Christmas party.
     PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – none   

     No crime statistics received this month.     
    1.APOLOGIES - None
   2. Declaration of Interests of MembeRS

   Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) declared a prejudicial interest and signed the register in respect of item 15.
   3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 14th November 2016
  Councillor Peter Lever  proposed and Councillor June Smallman seconded that the minutes were a true record      
  4.  Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes) –
  EP703 Councillor Chris Steel commented that the footpath and roadway works at Westcroft is now complete.
  EP703 Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented that the proposed covering on the footpaths should be complete by Christmas.

  5. County Councillors Report - None 
  6.  ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT – Phase 10 The Chairman commented that no further work

  would be undertaken until next financial year on phase 11. 
  7. PLANNING

  a. Planning Applications submitted for approval during the month: 
  16/01000/FUL Proposed new distribution centre @ Old Brickworks Site Hobnock Road – objections inappropriate development
  in the green belt with no special circumstances – sustainability of the village
  16/01018/FUL Rear extension to roof @ 218 Cannock Road Westcroft – no objections

  3 Goods Vehicle Operator’s Licence @ DIPS Transport Ltd  trading at Central Garage Bursnip Road – Members discussed the proposal 

  & agreed to meet with the site owner to discuss.
  b. The following planning applications have been approved:
  None
  c.  The following planning applications have been refused:
  None
  8. CORRESPONDENCE
  None
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9.  FINANCE
A. To note the Councils Bank balances at 30.11.16 Current Account £49,475.47 Deposit Account. £16.86 Reserve Account 1 £810.00(Christmas Market) Reserve Account 2 £ 3.63 Reserve Account 3 £15,212.96(allotments) Charity Account £485.47 and Petty Cash £100 Less unpresented cheques £19223.04

Reconciliation : Balance B/fwd    £71,454.73

           
     Plus receipts       £13,911.78

     Less payments    £38,485.16

     Balance c/fwd     £46,891.35

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103514
	Boundary Services
	Front fencing to Allotments
	12421.06
	2484.21
	14905.27

	103515
	Hodges Electrical
	Christmas lights £800 replacement hand dryer £135
	935.00
	-
	935.00

	103516
	D. Bailey
	2 window grilles to toilets
	840.00
	-
	840.00

	103517
	Coinadrink Ltd
	Tearoom stock
	250.23
	10.35
	260.58

	103518
	Essington PCC
	2016 The Connection
	200.00
	-
	200.00

	103519
	Veolia ES UK Ltd
	Refuse October 2016
	245.64
	49.13
	294.77

	103520
	EPC
	Tea room stock - September
	954.75
	-
	954.75

	103521
	Stafford Catering Engineering
	Repair to dishwasher
	160.00
	32.00
	192.00

	103522
	BG Ground Maintenance
	Ground maintenance – October
	343.00
	68.60
	411.60

	103523
	HMRC
	PAYE – November
	          814.30
	-
	814.30

	103524
	D & S Electrical
	Repair to fire alarm – 2 visits
	97.00
	19.40
	116.40

	103525
	Diamond Fire
	Fire extinguisher service
	            91.00
	18.20
	109.20

	103526
	Plyvine Catering
	Bar surcharge
	41.67
	8.33
	50.00

	103527
	South Staffs Council
	8th rates
	       1274.00
	-
	1274.00

	103528
	AIM Environmental Services
	Asbestos survey
	        895.00
	179.00
	1074.00

	103529
	C E Gracey
	Petty cash – postage –stationery – radiators
	        99.58
	-
	99.58

	103530
	R Firmstone
	Honorariums- pools
	      200.00
	-
	200.00

	103531
	M.Dhillon
	Honorarium – notice board in post office
	    120.00
	-
	120.00

	103532
	S.Steadman
	Honorarium – gates Broad Lane
	   200.00
	-
	200.00

	BACS
	Honorariums
	Chairman D J Clifft £400 – Bailiffs D Thompson £200 – D Williams £200
	
	
	

	
	Purchase
	Fridges £1077.60    Donation  £25.00 GBC
	
	
	

	SO
	Salaries
	Tearoom £4831.80   Administration £3563.84
	
	
	

	DD
	Utilities
	Gas £1376.70 Electricity £3960.13
	
	
	


Members discussed the payment of Christmas Lights, the cherry picker was provided free of charge by a relative of Councillor Ken Pace, Members thanked Councillor Pace.
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The payments were proposed by the Councillor Bryn Whitehouse, seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn  and carried Councillor Chris Steel voted against.
A statement of Income & Expenditure up to 30th November 2016 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor Denise James
seconded by Councillor Bert Gibbons and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Community Centre Refurbishment up to 30th November 2016 was present proposed by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck  seconded by Councillor Peter Lever and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Tearoom up to 30th November 2016 was presented, this was proposed by Councillor June Smallman seconded by Councillor Maureen Billingsley and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against.
Cost of replacement fridges – proposed by The Chairman & carried.  Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.

10. SNEYD LANE – FLOODING  - Councillor Mandy Cole commented that the work should commence in the Spring.  Councillor Mandy Cole will supply the contact details for the Environment Agency to confirm the details.
11. WESTCROFT – GRASS VERGES –  No work carried out on grass verges..  Councillor June Smallman commented on the oroblem with a blocked drain on the Cannock Road junction Bognop Road, the clerk will report to highways.
12. THE GOOD LIFE – Community Connectors – The Chairman commented on the recent Members meeting, Councillors Maureen Billingsley and Bob Bradburn both agreed to become Community Connectors and report back to the Council this was carried.
13. PUBLIC OPEN SPACE SJ96760348 – The Chairman confirmed that he will speak to the landowner re the gift of the land.
14. UPPER SNEYD ROAD – DRAINS   -  no works carried out
19.40 Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) declared an interest and left the chamber

15  DEVELOPMENT OF OLD BRICKWORKS SITE HOBNOCK ROAD – Members discussed the amended proposal and the Chairman agreed to contact our Planning Consultant to amend his initial report for submission.  The action group are delivering a flyer to every household in Essington with collections points at various location to return the completed form.  A Public Meetings has been arranged for the 12th January 2017 @ 7pm  at Essington Community Centre.
16. TEAROOM – Councillor Maureen Billinsgley commented on need to install shelving underneath the work surfaces  to create additional space for soiled dishes when they are busy, the removal of the under wanted radiator would create additional space, the Chairman agreed.  Councillor Beryl Tarbuck raised concerns about the temperature in the tearoom and the need for a door closure on the door from the main corridor, the clerk will get the work done.
19. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT- Councillors David Clifft & Peter Lever commented on recent events namely the closure of the Minerva Pub and the problem with litter and rubbish, they are trying to contact the owners to get the benches removed which would hopefully prevent people sitting there eating takeaway and leaving the rubbish.
Councillor David Clifft appraised Council on the planning application  for  Wyrley Rangers on Long Lane which will go to planning committee shortly.
20. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 9th January 2017.
21. CLOSURE

CHAIRMAN







DATE

